
________________________________________________ 
PUBLIC WORKS 
Tuesday July 8, 2025 
6:00 PM at City Hall  
405 Jewel Street  
MINUTES 
________________________________________________ 
 
Members Present: Doug Lee, Bart Coons, Troy, Justmann, Joe Ludtke, and Mayor Dan 

Wegener 
Members Absent: Jim Ronge 
Also, Present:              Caley Visser 
 
The Meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm and roll call was taken. 
Justmann/Lee motioned to approve the agenda. Motion carried. 
Justmann/Lee motioned to approve the minutes from May 28, 2025.  Motion carried. 
Public/Citizen Comments: None 
Review, Discuss, and Possibly Approve Repairs to Storm Sewers on E. Oak Grove St. 
Lee motioned and Justmann seconded to approve repairing storm sewers on E. Oak Grove 
Street not to exceed $12,000. Motion carried 2-0. Committee forwards to Finance.  
There are several areas that need to be addressed. There is a major plug by Kwik Trip/Main 
Street. Joe stated that there are cracks and broken areas that need to be fixed before E. Oak 
Grove St. can be redone. Intercon drilled through a storm sewer main while doing some work 
for the City of Juneau. Joe stated that they would be paying for the section they damaged.  
Review, Discuss, and Possibly Approve Putting Final Course of Asphalt onto E. Oak Street 
(from Fair St to Main St) and Miller Street. 
Justmann motioned and Lee seconded to approve ramping the driveways on Miller Street and 
E. Oak Street (from Fair Street to Main Street) not to exceed $4000.00. Motion carried 2-0.  
Joe discussed that there have been some complaints on the 2-inch gap from the road to the 
curb on Miller Street and on E. Oak Street. There has been one incident with a resident tripping 
on the lip and falling. The cost to ramp the lip around Miller and E. Oak Streets would cost 
about $12,000. The mayor stated that the City always waits the full year to put the final course 
on because of settling in the asphalt. If the City puts it on prematurely, we could have bigger 
issues in our roadways that will need attention later on. The final course of asphalt will go on E. 
Oak Street from Fair to Depot Streets this year, with the final course for E. Oak Street (from Fair 
to Main Street) and Miller Street will go on next year. Joe stated that the DPW will paint yellow 
on all the dangerous areas.  
Superintendent’s Report was presented. 
Joe gave update on tree removal on the Wild Goose trail, still cleaning up the parks from the 
tornado, and issues with the stamped concrete at the Gathering Plaza. Joe and the Mayor will 
be meeting with the contractor in the morning to discuss repair options. 
Old Business-  None 
New Business-None 
Date and time set for the next meeting will be Wednesday July 30, 2025, at 6:30 pm. 
Justmann/Lee motioned to adjourn the meeting at 6:26 pm. Motion carried. 
 
Minutes Reported By: Caley Visser 


